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It's February Potluck Time!  
Yes, it's the time of year when we dig out our favorite recipes and bring them out to share at our February 

Business Meeting. As a reminder, we are having our second annual potholder exchange (and contest) along 

with the potluck dinner! What fun!  

 

If you'd like to participate in the potholder exchange, please bring a potholder which has been created by 

you using some quilting technique (no crocheted or knitted potholders, please).  Please be sure to use 

multiple layers of quilt batting and/or Insul-Grite® to help make your potholder heat-resistant. You may use 

an old favorite pattern or try something new. At the meeting, all potholders will be displayed and voted on 

by everyone present, and if you bring one, you get to draw a number and take one home at the end of the 

evening. 

 

Categories for the judging will include: Most Beautiful, Cutest, Best Kitchen Theme, Best Food 

Theme, Best Use of Non-kitchen or Non-food Fabric in a Potholder, Most Practical, and maybe more! 
So start stitching and join in the fun! Sorry, no cash prizes will be awarded, but just think of the fame, glory, 

and honor! Oh, and there might be a little chocolate or a fat quarter involved as well. 

 

Come join the fun! 
Betsy Weisman   1st Vice President, Programs 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 

 

February Potluck 
The potluck begins at 6:00 pm.  Please bring your favorite 
dish to share in the following categories: 

Last Name Begins Bring 

A ς H Dessert or Bread  

I ς S Appetizer or Salad  

T ς Z Main Dish 

 
 

The theme for the potluck will 
ōŜ άPatriotic - Red, White, & 
Blueέ in honor of our Olympic 
team.  Prizes will be given for 
table decorations in the 
following categories: 

¶ Patriot/Olympic Theme 

¶ WǳŘƎŜǎΩ /ƘƻƛŎŜ 
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Carolynõs Corner 

Wow what a year! 

 
Just a brief note this month to thank all of you for the wonderful year.  
) ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÓÕÒÅ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÒÉÎÇ ×ÈÅÎ ) ÓÁÉÄ ȰÙÅÓȱ ×ÈÅÎ ) ×ÁÓ 
asked if I would consider being guild President.  I have had fun and 
the responsibility ÁÎÄ ÔÉÍÅ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÍÅÎÔ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÏÖÅÒ×ÈÅÌÍÉÎÇȢ  /ÎÅ 
reason that it has been fun is that it gave me the chance to meet so 
many wonderful quilters.   
 
) ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÏÆ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÃÏÍÅÓ 
to our guild meetings, to the committee membe rs, the committee 
chairs, the guild officers and of course the board members!  I am 
looking forward to the February meeting because the potluck gives us 
a chance to socialize and get to know each other a little more.  Sit with 
ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ËÎÏ× and make a new friend  or invite 
someone who comes to meetings alone to join you and a friend at a 
table . 
 
At each table there will be a paper for you to use to brainstorm ideas 
that you have for activities and fundraising.  I would love input from 
members  on how we can make the guild more fun!  We have 
wonderful speakers and if you have someone you would love to hear 
this is the time to let our 1stVP know.  Do you have a unique idea for 
an activity or fundraising idea?  This is a great way to get involved!  
 
See you at guild! 
Carolyn  
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Quilts for Children  
 
     Thank you to the ladies who continue to pick up kits, sew binding and turn in completed 

blocks or quilts. It ap pears to be making a big dent in our stash.  

 

     I recently delivered 69 quilts to O.C. for Kids. They distribute the quilts to children on  

an òas neededó basis, so this should keep their shelves stocked for at least a little while. 

They were very gracious and extend their thanks on behalf of all of the children and families  

that receives them. Thanks to everyone who helped accomplish this.  

 

     Iõm continuing to work on liquidating our fabric by making various kits for scrappy 

quilts. Iõm also trying to quilt the backlog of quilt tops that we have. If youõd like to 

help with some quilting, let me know.  

 

     Also get started making a quilt (top or completed) 60ó x 72ó that would be appropriate for 

a young mother. I would like to be able to make a sizeable donation of quilts to the mothers at 

Casa Teresa in the Spring.  Itõs a perfect project to do with friends. Get those creative juices 

flowing and get started on that quilt youõve wanted to try out or go back to an old favorite. 

òYellow Brick Roadó is one that comes to mind for me that works up easy and FAST.  

 

Thanks for sharing your time and treasure.  

Pam Gayle 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Please remember to drop by the QUILTS FOR VETS table and see what you can do to 
help us honor our Men and Women in the Armed Forces.  See Tina Lockwood and Otto 
for information.  If you have taken a quilt kit/quilt top/quilt-to-bind and will not be able 
to complete it, please return it to Tina so that someone else can work on it! 
 

Philanthrop y! 
phi·lan·thro·py    [ fi -lan-thr uh-pee]   noun, plural phi·lan·thro·pies.  

1. altruistic concern for human welfare and advancement, usually manifested by donations of money, property, or 
work to needy persons, by endowment of institutions of learning and hospitals, and by generosity to other 
socially useful purposes.  2. the activity of donating to such persons or purposes in this way. 

Please drop by and talk to the QUILTS FOR KIDS and QUILTS FOR VETS tables and see how you can get involved.   
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 

Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 
Programs & Workshops.  Betsy Weisman has finished booking for workshops well into 2014 the 
website will be updated soon so that you can put the workshops on your calendar.  The sign-up form 
for Workshops is available on the website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  
Workshop prices went up on June 1st, 2012,  the price is $35 member/$50 non-member.  Here 
are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 
628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-3245.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become 
available. 

March 12, 2014  Anelie Belden  Jelly Roll- Split 
blade Dresde  

http://anelie.com/  

April 12, 2014  
*Saturday  workshop*  
 

Lujean Seagal Beyond Boring 
Borders 

http://www.lujeanquilt.com/  

May 14, 2014 Joe Cunningham Rock the Block, 
Album Style 

http://www.joethequilter.com/  

 

 Mary Lou Ripper was the proud winner of the  
basket of red fat quarters. Edna Betker won the 
hand woven Ruwanda basket. 
Congratulations!  
 
hǳǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǎƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ олΩǎ 
fat quarters perfect for an old fashioned quilt.  
I will also be collecting donations of black and 
white fabrics for the March basket. 
 
March will be my last month of doing the  
hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ .ŀǎƪŜǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ ƻǊ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴΦ LǘΩǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ  
a pretty fun job. It does have a budget and does NOT  
require attendance at the board meetings. 
 
Thank you in advance for your donations and  
support. Tickets are the best deal in town at  
3 for a $1. 
 
For future planning: (I will accept donations  
for any theme at any time.) 
Collection Month Theme/fabric   
February I Love Black and White 
March   I Love  Polka Dots / Polka Dots 
 
Thanks, 
Pam Gayle 
                         

March 
Workshop 
<------------

- 

April 
Workshop 
------------> 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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                 Gallavantinô 2014    

 

Cotton Patch Quilt Guilds presents  
"Kaleidoscope of Quilts"  

February 8th & 9th, 2014  
Kern County Fair Grounds Bakersfield  

February 08, 2014 10:00 AM  
February 09, 2014 04:00 PM  

 
Valley Wide Community Center  

San Jacinto, CA 92582  
Admission is $7.00  

February 07, 2014 10:00 AM  
February 08, 2014 04:00 PM  

 
South Bay Quilter's  
Wish Upon a Star  

Torrance Cultural Arts Center  
3330 Civic Center Drive  

Torrance, CA 90503  
Admission: $8 (Free parking)  
February 22, 2014 10:00 AM  
February 23, 201 4 04:00 PM  

 
Friendship Square Quilt Guild  

"Living Life Though Quilts"  
La Habra Community Center, 101 W. La Habra Blvd  

March 1/2, 2014.  
Admission  $7  
www.fsqg.org.  
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SEW & TELL  
 

SHARE your finished quilts .  Bring in your finished projects and let us see 
them. Carol Munn is our Show and Tell chairperson and is eager to hang 
them up.  Drop by her table and give her your latest project.  We all love 

seeing the meeting room draped in  quilts  
 

Pictures will be posted on the Orange County Quilterôs Guild Facebook Page. 

 

February Business Meeting & Elections 
The official general meeting will begin at 7:00 pm (after eating all of the yummy potluck food!) at which time 
we will graciously thank our outgoing officers and chairpersons and then, quorum achieved, we will vote on 
our 2014/2015 slate of officers: 

ü President ς Carolyn Erratt 

ü 1st Vice President, Programs ς Thayone Jones 

ü 2nd Vic Presidents, Workshops ς Marilyn Fredrickson 

ü Secretary ς Pat Adair 

ü Treasurer ς Tina Lockwood 

Thank you to all of the volunteers for the Board for the coming year.  Please consider serving as a 
Chairperson for 2014/2015; our guild only exists because of the efforts of our wonderful volunteers! 
Please come in February to show your support for our volunteers and to cast your vote! 
 
Lisa Kelly 
OCQG Parliamentarian 
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We have wonderful sponsors who donate DOOR PRIZES for the GUILD to give out 
each month.  Please support LOCAL QUILT SHOPS by shopping LOCALLY. 

  
 
 EDUCATION: TROUBLESHOOTING   
Imagine youôre in the middle of a sewing project and the thread starts to shred, throw off lot of lint, or break.  What 
do you do when trouble hits? Here is a step-by-step guide that will help you solve the problem.  We assume you are 
using a superior thread to start with.   This guide will not solve problems with low quality thread.   Start with step one 
and continue until the problem is solved.   
 
1. Re-thread the machine and try again.  This may sound too elementary, but it is recommended.  
 
2. Insert a new needle. Am I using the correct needle size for the thread?  
a. very fine threads (60 wt.) and finer . . . #70/10 needle  
b. fine threads (50 wt.) . . . #80/12 needle  
c. medium threads (40 wt.) . . . #90/14 needle  
d. heavy threads (30 wt. and heavier) . . . #100/16 needle  
 
3. Loosen the top tension setting until the thread stops breaking.  Recommended top tension for home machines is 
between 2.5 and 4.0 for most threads.  Metallic thread requires the top tension to be set at 1.0 to 1.5 on most 
machines.  
If you adjust the tension so loose that the top thread loops on the underside, tighten it up slightly until you get the 
perfect stitch.  If you cannot find this perfect ñsweet spotò because the thread either breaks (top tension too tight) or 
loops (top tension too loose), most likely the bobbin tension is too tight.   Loosen the bobbin tension screw 1/4 turn.  
(This situation is rather common with longarm machines, but not so common with home machines.)   
 
4.  Check the thread delivery method.  
Spools should be positioned on the top vertical spool pin so the spool unwinds straight from the side while the spool 
rotates.  Spools should not unwind over the end of the spool because this adds a twist with every revolution.  
Cones should rest on a flat surface so the thread unwinds directly over the top of the cone.  
Most problems are usually solved by this point.  If not, go to either step 5 or 6.  
 
5. Test another spool or cone of the exact same thread type.  It does not need to be the same color.  If the second spool 
works fine, we can conclude that the first spool is bad.  The best thread comes with a guarantee so request a 
replacement.  If the second spool has the same result as the first, the problem is most likely with the machine.  
 
6.  Put the thread on another machine and go though steps 1-4.  If it works well on the other machine, the thread is 
good and the problem is with the original machine.   If it does not well on the second machine, we can conclude that 
the first spool  is bad.  Request a replacement.  
 
For an easy-to-follow flow chart showing these steps, please click here.  

http://www.superiorthreads.com/media/docs/Troubleshooting%20Guide.pdf 
 

http://www.superiorthreads.com/media/docs/Troubleshooting%20Guide.pdf


Page 8 

 

 

Bloc 

  Hospitality  
 

Potluck this month  
 

A-H Desserts or Bread 
 

I -S Appetizer or Salad 
 

T-Z Main dish  
 

 

January  
Attendance  
70 Members  

8 Guests  

Denise Howard Mar-03   Catherine Farris Mar-19 

Carol Munn Mar-03   Mary Mulcahey Mar-19 

Sandy Milo Mar-04   Peggy Timmons Mar-24 

Charlotte Quiroz Mar-06   Anita L. Ecker Mar-24 

Ferne M. Sayre Mar-07   Jean  Ebert Mar-26 

Jo-Ann McGowan Mar-17   Marilyn Leatherwood Mar-29 

Barbara McDowell Mar-18   Barbara Johnston Mar-31 
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DONATIONS FOR QUILT SHOW OPPORTUNITY BASKETS 
 

Need help cleaning out your sewing room for the new year???  We are accepting donations for the 
Opportunity Baskets for the 2014 Quilt Show at the meetings each month.  For the month of February 
please bring any tone-on-tone or solid fabrics that could fill in with the prints we are using.  Any color 
will do!   We also need some items to go in the baskets like gift cards (not necessarily for quilt stores 
ς think coffee ς food ς books etc.), movie tickets, candy, tea or coffee or how about a bottle of wine? 
There will be a table at the guild meeting to accept your donations.  Please no scraps or small cut 
pieces unless it is a layer cake, charm pack or jelly roll etc.  All fabric donations should be at least ¼ 
yard WOF or a fat quarter.  Watch the newsletter each month for any special needs.  This is a big part 
of the fund raising for the guild so the nicer and bigger the baskets the more support we will have for 
our upcoming programs and speakers.  Questions can be sent via email to Susi McLane at 
susiq2007@roadrunner.com or by leaving a message on my home phone 714-490-0391. Thanks for 
your support! 
 

mailto:susiq2007@roadrunner.com
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2014 OCQG Opportunity Quilt  
Lyn Brown, assisted by volunteers from our guild, has created 
a beautiful opportunity quilt! The drawing for the winning 
ticket will be held at our quilt show in April 2014 ("OC 
Dreamin'").  This is a major fund raiser for our guild (to 
support such things as our education efforts -  speakers and 
workshops).  We ask that you please support your guild in 
this effort.   
 
Opportunity Tickets are 1 for $1 or 6 for $5.   
 
Each member is being assigned a minimal number to sell 
(meaning we are happy to give you more!).  Please pick up 
your envelope at a guild meeting in November or December 
so we don't have to mail them to you (or have a friend pick 
them up if you cannot attend).  
 
Talk to Sandy Milo if you would like tickets or have some 
event where you would like to display the quilt and sell 
tickets:  sgmilo@sbcglobal.net or 714-956-2501. 

2014 OC Dreaminô Quilt Show 

Quilt show meetings on the 3rd Tuesday of the month. 
Kat Benne and Cindy Davis 

 

Quilt Show information  
 
Lorraine  Barksdale will be taking donations for the Quilt show rummage sale .  You can 
bring items to an OCQG meeting or drop items off at her house and leave them on the 
porch anytime.   If Lorraine is not at a meeting, Thayone Jones will accept your items for 
the rummage sale.  For more information, call Lorraine at 714-847-7886 or email:  
Lbprezasg@yahoo.com. 
 
There are still letters available for the Alphabet Challenge .  They are $5.00 if you are 
interested. 
 

Presale tickets for the Thursday Special Preview Evening  will go on sale starting at our 
February  general meeting.  They are $25.00 each.  The ticket includes entrance to the 
preview evening plus entrance to one other quilt show day plus a goodie bag and wine & 
cheese.  There will also be special opportunity basket raffles at the preview evening.  Come 
one, come all!  Contact Sandy Milo at 714-956-2501 or sgmilo@sbcglobal.net for additional 
information.   If writing a check, please make payable to "Orange County Quilters Guild". 
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